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Morwell Historical Society Directory 2019 
 

President: Bruce McMaster 

Phone: 5134 1149 – 0428 528 464 

Vice-President: John Willis 

Secretary: Florence Butcher 

Assistant Secretary: Elaine Andrijczak 

Treasurer: Carolyn Schopp 

Committee Members: Kellie Bertrand 
 Rosalie Davey 
 Shirley Prosser 

Research Library:  12 Hazelwood Road, Morwell, Victoria 3840 

Research Queries: research@morwellhistoricalsociety.org.au 

Public Access: 3rd Wednesday and last Sunday of each month, 11.00 a.m. – 2.00 p.m.  

 Not open - December & January 

General meetings: 3rd Wednesday February to November – 2.00 pm 

Annual General Meeting: 3rd Wednesday of March each year 

Membership Fees: Due 1st July each year 

Ordinary Member $25.00 

Couple – at same address $30.00 Dependants – at same address $5 each 

 Application Forms available on our web site for you to print and send. 

 For a print copy of “The Morwell Post” - $10.00 per annum 

Editor: email: morwellpost@morwellhistoricalsociety.org.au 

Research Fees: $10.00 per hour or part thereof, and prices for photo prints on application 

and postage where applicable. 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/morwellhistoricalsociety 

Postal Address: 12 Hazelwood Road, Morwell 3840 

 Victoria, Australia 

Front page icon is of the old Post Office c1930 which was on the site of the now Commonwealth Bank, corner of 

Commercial Road and Tarwin Street. 

All photos, unless indicated, are from our archives. 
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PRESIDENT’S REPORT – FEBRUARY 2019 
 
Improvements at the Morwell Historical Society Building 
I’m pleased to advise that the Society was successful in December in receiving a grant from the 
Latrobe Valley Authority towards the installation of 4 air conditioning units for heating in the winter, 
the upgrade of the switchboard, and the installation of an Everhot 5 Litre Hot Boiling Unit in the 
kitchen.  We will now be able to disconnect the gas supply and save $420 annually. 
When these works are completed, the Society is looking forward to increasing its activities in the 
winter months. 
 
Over these past weeks with improved weather, Millers Plumbing have finally been able to carry out 
the re-roofing works on the building which is now looking impressive. 
In the coming weeks Wayne Vincent will be carrying out the re-painting and repairing of water 
damaged areas in the front room. 
 
Fundraising at Bunnings BBQ 
Thank you to Shirley Prosser for organizing our BBQ at Bunnings on Saturday, 5th January.  Together 
with our fabulous volunteers, Elaine Andrijczak, Fay Thompson, Peter McCartney, Dianne Harle, Dave 
McInnes, Melinda Roberts and Orlando Bianconi, we were able to raise $688 by selling sausages and 
drinks!  This is a great result and much needed funds for the Society. 
 
New Members 
We are always looking for new members to join the Society. Please encourage a friend/neighbour to 
call in to the Society on one of our Open Days to see the activities that are being undertaken and we 
will give them a warm welcome. 
 
Electronic Newsletters from Historical Societies  
The Society receives a number of electronic bulletins from other Historical Societies & Museums. 
Please let us know if you have an interest in receiving copies. These newsletters are available if you 
are a member of Morwell Historical Society. 

Paynesville Maritime Museum 
Italian Historical Society 
Malvern Historical Society 
Mirboo & District Historical Society 
Prahran Mechanics’ Institute 
Yallourn North Connection 

Korumburra and District Historical Society 
Gippsland & Regional Studies Collection 
Federation of Australian Historical Societies 
Royal Historical Society of Victoria 
Emerald Museum & Nobelius Heritage Park 

Work done by society members during the Summer break: 
Commercial Road Primary School photos have now been catalogued. 
Work has started on Maryvale High School, Crinigan Road and Tobruk Street Primary Schools 
Our editions of “Victorian Municipal Directories” for the Greater Gippsland area have been scanned. 
The use and purpose of this project will be explained further when all the Directories from 1870-1995 
have been completed. 
We now have a new Retractable Pull-up Banner for the society to display at events. See page 10 
At last we have done a Fixed Asset Inventory of the society. This means that we now have a good idea 
of what we actually own on the premises. 
 
Bruce McMaster 
PRESIDENT 
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Bruce McMaster 
Bruce McMaster has encouraged people to 
take an interest in local history. 

Preserving Latrobe City's history and helping 
people understand the region's past and its 
significance is a priority for the 2019 Latrobe 
City Community Service of the Year award 
recipient, Bruce McMaster. 

Mr McMaster is president of the Morwell 
Historical Society and said his nomination 
recognised the dedication and persistence of 
the society and its members. 

Australia Day 2019 Community Service of the Year 

"We try our best to do the best for the community and spread the information around because 
history is very important to keep. Otherwise, if you don't know your history, how do you know 
your future," Mr McMaster said. 

"These days a lot of people are doing family history and they come along and say: "Grandpa was 
here. Where did he live? What did he do" so often we've got enough history on that person to 
make a story for their relative." 

The former municipal health inspector moved to Morwell in the late 1950s with his wife, Elsie, 
from Foster and spent his working career with a number of local councils. 

The McMasters' involvement with the historical society began in the early 1970s, when Elsie took 
on the role of the "very capable secretary", before Bruce became more involved after his 
retirement in the early 2000s. 

Mr McMaster was instrumental in obtaining a loan from historical society members and 
supporters who collectively purchased the former Masonic Lodge on Hazelwood Road about four 
years ago with the intention to repay the borrowed funds within 10 years. 

"Bruce has demonstrated outstanding leadership in welding together a diverse group of people 
into a formidable committee of management," a historical society spokeswoman said. 

Mr McMaster encouraged people to "get out and enjoy themselves", but to "make some of the 
enjoyment beneficial to others". 

"There's no point sitting down doing nothing. A lot of people say it's great, they're going to retire 
but then they've got nothing to do afterwards and that's the important part – to get on and do 
something if you can," Mr McMaster said. 

He said the award came as a "pleasant surprise" but acknowledged his team at the historical 
society who "have worked extremely hard to make [the society] what it is today". 

“Latrobe Valley Express” 29 January 2019  
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Then and...  
This wonderful photo was left in our letter box by Ron Camier. We rang Ron and asked him where he 

got it from. It appears that when he was cleaning out his mothers’ house in Melbourne he found the 

photo but he does not know why his mother had it.  

No 166, 168 and 170 Commercial Road, Morwell (South side) 

170 was the office of JB Hoyle, agent for many groups including “Australian Mutual Provident Society”. 

168 was occupied by FC Goldsworthy, Saddler 

166 was a Bakers shop occupied by W Guest 

... Now 

170 is being renovated 

168 is Toppt –pizza and pasta 

170 Dear Delilah Florist shop 

 
Photo taken early Sunday morning 

 6 January 2019 
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MORWELL’S “WHITE CITY” AIRFIELD AND AIR PAGEANTS 

Morwell’s “White City” airfield was in use as a landing ground long before the SEC decided to construct 
the married quarters housing settlement that gave the airfield the unique name of White City. In July 
1948 a volunteer group was formed to provide emergency night landing assistance to aircraft in 
distress. With the consent of Mr Alan Brinsmead, the war time Morwell emergency landing ground was 
repositioned to the Brinsmead property to the west of Morwell. The newly formed Air Emergency 
Committee then held working bees to clear obstructions and suitably mark the area. 
 

On September 14th 1949 the Latrobe Valley Aero Club was formed. With no money, aeroplanes or flying 
instructors, the challenges facing the fledgling Aero Club were enormous, but the members had a great 
deal of enthusiasm and, fortunately, the Club had free access to a landing ground courtesy of the 
Brinsmead family. The Club immediately decided to hold an Aerial Pageant on Australia Day 1950. With 
great support from the RAAF and civilian aircraft operators this event was very successful and turned 
out to be the first of five Australia Day Air Pageants held at the “White City” airfield. These events were 
all well attended and the funds raised enabled the Club to commence operating. 
 

Over the next few years the Club built two aircraft hangars on field. The first was a rudimentary shed 
made of bush poles and flattened tar barrels, whilst the second, a more substantial structure, was a fire 
damaged Armco steel building. The Club was also able to rent a house in the newly constructed “White 
City” married quarters estate to serve as a Club Rooms and offices. 
 

As 1954 loomed the Club again planned to hold an Air Pageant, but the date was moved by a week to 
February 1st to avoid clashing with other local events. As in previous years great support was provided 
by the RAAF. The Air Force participation included a combined aerial and ground display, including 
Vampire Jets, Mustangs fighters, Wirraways, Tiger Moths, Dakotas and Lincoln bomber. Further 
attractions included demonstration by the renowned Skywriter, Mr Fed Hoinville and a glider display. A 
highlight was the attendance of the Right Honourable R. G. Casey, Federal Minister for External Affairs, 
who gave an Australia Day address. Mr. and Mrs. Casey, later Lord and Lady Casey, both keen pilots, 
were the Patrons of the LV Aero Club for many years. 
 

The next year, 1955, Defence spending cut-backs prevented the RAAF from participating. Fortunately 
the Club was able to obtain support from the Royal Australian Navy, but this meant moving the event to 
West Sale aerodrome as the Navy’s Sea Furies fighters could not operate from White City airfield. 
 

In 1956 an Air Meet was held at Yarram to open the new “Parkside” aerodrome. From then on the Club 
was very busy establishing the new Latrobe Valley Aerodrome, now Latrobe Regional Airport, but it did 
find time to support its Country Flights by conducting air pageants at Yarram in both 1957 and 1959 and 
at Bairnsdale in 1958. The Club moved from “White City” to the new site in mid-1959, however, it was 
not until March 10th 1963 that the Club was able mount an air pageant to open the new facility. 
 
Thanks to our member John Willis for writing the article and supplying the photos. 
 

Formation of RAAF Mustang Fighters at LVAC 
1954 Air Pageant 
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RAAF MUSTANG at LVAC 

White City Air Pageant 

L to R LVAC President Des Kelly, Club 

Legal Adviser John Watt, R. G. Casey, 

Club Treasurer  Chas Davies, un-

known, Mrs Mae Casey 

R to L Club President Des Kelly and 
Treasurer Chas Davies escort Mr & 

Mrs Casey at LVAC Air Pageant 1954 

RAAF Vampire 
Fighter makes a 

tight turn at LVAC 
1954 Air Pageant 

RAAF Mustang at LVAC 
White City Air Pageant 
1954 Note large crowd 

in back ground 

Sky Writer Fred Hoinville 
demonstrates his art at LVAC 
White City air pageant 1954 

Low Pass by RAAF Vampire LVAC 1954 Air Pageant 
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GLV10: Australia’s first regional channel 

Timeline 
1961 December 9, opened after seven years of 

planning by Gippsland Telecasters 

1963 Direct relay of new from GTV9 

1970s Partnered with BCV8 Bendigo and STV8 

Mildura 

Name changes 

Southern Cross TV – 1982 

Southern Cross Network 1989 

SCN 1993 

Ten Victoria 1994 

Southern Cross Ten 2001 

1992- Southern Cross Network of GLV and BCV expand its signal into the regions of Ballarat, 
Shepparton and Albury, while the incumbents from these regions in turn expanded into the areas 
covered by GLV and BCV. 
May 1994 - saw all local production ceased and the network essentially becoming a straight relay of 

Network Ten’s schedule. 

2000 GLV was forced to shut down its Channel 8 signal in Gippsland and move to UHF Channel 37. 
This was to accommodate the launch of the digital signal from GTV9 in Melbourne which was to use 
the 8 frequency. 
 
Source: TV Week, 7 December 1961; The Age, 9 December 1961; The Latrobe Valley Express, 9 December 1986  



 

page 9 

TV Guide for the Valley - Tuesday December 19 1961 

Remember when channels 

closed for the night after the 

Epilogue? 

Remember some of 

these old favourites? 
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ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

Please note that the ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING of the Society 
is due to be held at 2.00pm on WEDNESDAY, 20th MARCH 2019 
at 12 Hazelwood Road, Morwell.  All positions will be declared 
vacant – please consider nominating for one of the positions. 
All nominations need to be in the hand of the Secretary 24 

hours prior to the AGM. 

Nomination Forms are also available on our web site: 
http://www.morwellhistoricalsociety.org.au/admin.htm 

 

There are a number of items that need to be decided at the 
Annual Meeting - these include the yearly subscriptions and 
when we should be open to the public. 
 
If you are unable to attend the Annual General Meeting, please 
let us know of your thoughts by mail or email to: 
secretary@morwellhistoricalsociety.org.au 

Our new Retractable Pull Up 
Banner 

During the past year a small group of interested members have met for a ‘working bee’ on a 
Wednesday afternoon 1.00pm to 4.00pm to work through the recording and archiving of donated 
material.  We would welcome other members to come, learn and assist.  Does a Wednesday suit 
members or would another day suit better? 

Two corrections from the November Morwell Post 2018 

Correction 1 

Page 4. The house at 4 Jane Street was not built by JB 

Hoyle but they did live in it from 1899 -1923. The 

house was built by George Brownsword and Henry 

Cooper who were brick and tile makers. Their 

Certificate of Title for 4 Jane Street is dated 8 

December 1894.Advertiser Advertisement  14 Aug 1894 

Photo of the house before it was 

demolished. The climbing ivy certainly 

makes it look haunted. 

We have some tiles and bricks that were 

made by Brownsword and Cooper. 

Correction 2 

On page 10 in the bonfire photo the 4th child in the 

front row is Ivan Pigdon, not Joan. 

http://www.morwellhistoricalsociety.org.au/admin.htm
mailto:secretary@morwellhistoricalsociety.org.au
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Have you borrowed a book from the Society’s Library? 
A recent check of the Society’s Library indicates that a number of books are missing. Could you please 
check to see if you have borrowed a book but have not yet returned it? One of the books which is 
missing is ‘Victoria & its Metropolis 1888’ which is a very important reference book. 

Recent additions to the library are as follows – 
*Department of Veteran Affairs and Australian War Memorial 

My years with the Falcons Don Di Fabrizio   
William Buckley – 32 years with abo-
riginals of Port Phillip district     

Between the Dances WW2 women tell their stories   

Australian Folklore Tales, Epics, Ballads etc   

The Anzacs Gallipoli to the Western Front   

The rise & fall of Cobb & Co. S. Everingham   

The life of Weary Dunlop S. Ebury   

Australians In World War 1 Royal Australian Navy DVA 

Australians In World War 1 Gallipoli  DVA 

Australians In World War 1 Australian Flying Corps DVA 

Australians In World War 1 Home Front DVA 

Australians In World War 1 Australian Light Horse DVA 

Australians In World War 2 Greece And Crete DVA 

Australians In World War 2 Bomber Command DVA 

Century of Service Comradeship DVA & AWM* 

Century of Service Ancestry  DVA & AWM 

Century of Service Resource  DVA & AWM 

Century of Service Decision  DVA & AWM 

Century of Service Devotion  DVA & AWM 

Century of Service Audacity  DVA & AWM 

Chinese Anzacs   DVA 

Out in The Cold Korean War DVA 

Vietnam   DVA 

Discovered at Derham’s Hill 

since the pine plantation 

has been harvested. 

Are these the water tower 

foundations? 
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OPEN DAYS 2019 

 

6th February / 20th February / 24th February 
6th March / 20th March / 31st March 
3rd April / 17th April / 28th April 
1st May / 15th May / 26th May 
5th June / 19th June / 30th June 
3rd July / 17th July / 28th July 
7th August / 21st August / 25th August 
4th September / 18th September / 29th September 
2nd October / 16th October / 27th October 
6th November / 20th November / 24th November 

 

Please deliver me to: 

If not delivered please return to 12 Hazelwood Road, Morwell 3840 

Articles and contributions to the Morwell Historical Society “Morwell Post” are welcome from any source without 

liability, and accepted subject to editorial approval. The editors reserve the right to amend/edit all contributions. The 

editor of the “Morwell Post” cannot be held responsible for the quality and accuracy of all information supplied to us. 

Readers should always check with originators of material published, with any queries relating to accuracy of 

information. All rights reserved. No part of this publication may be reproduced, stored in a retrieval system or 

transmitted in any form, or by any means, electronic, mechanical, recording or otherwise without the prior consent of 

the publisher. 

Printed by the Office of Harriet Shing, Member for Eastern Victoria Region 


